
From: Chambers - Ross J  
Sent: Wednesday, 22 March 2017 11:29 AM 
To: Michael Robson 
Cc: Margaret Chan (margaret.chan@ablawyers.com.au); 'jennifer.zadel@afei.org.au' 
(jennifer.zadel@afei.org.au); Leigh Svendsen; Justin Cooney (jcooney@asu.asn.au); Judith Wright; Michael Pegg 
(MPegg@ja.com.au); emma.patton@nswact.lasa.asn.au; 'kawad@ja.com.au' (kawad@ja.com.au); 
'geoffl@acs.asn.au' (geoffl@acs.asn.au) 
Subject: RE: AM2014/285 - SCHDS Award 

 
Dear Mr Robson 
 
Thank you for your email. I confirm that the extension request below has been granted generally to all parties 
in respect of the SCHDS Award.  
 
Interested parties are to file submissions in respect of item 4 of the Directions issued 7 February by 4pm 
Monday, 10 April 2017. 
 
Kind regards 
 
JO RICHARDSON 
Associate to The Hon. Justice IJK Ross 
President 

 
Fair Work Commission 
Tel:  +61 3 8656 4781 
Fax:  +61 3 9655 0401 

chambers.ross.j@fwc.gov.au 

11 Exhibition Street, Melbourne Victoria 3000  
GPO Box 1994, Melbourne Victoria 3001 

 
 
From: Michael Robson [mailto:Michael.Robson@unitedvoice.org.au]  
Sent: Tuesday, 21 March 2017 4:21 PM 
To: Chambers - Ross J 
Cc: Margaret Chan (margaret.chan@ablawyers.com.au); 'jennifer.zadel@afei.org.au' 

(jennifer.zadel@afei.org.au); Leigh Svendsen; Justin Cooney (jcooney@asu.asn.au); Judith Wright; Michael Pegg 
(MPegg@ja.com.au); emma.patton@nswact.lasa.asn.au; 'kawad@ja.com.au' (kawad@ja.com.au); 
'geoffl@acs.asn.au' (geoffl@acs.asn.au) 
Subject: AM2014/285 - SCHDS Award 

 
Dear Associate, 
 
We refer to the directions issued by President Ross on 7 February 2017. We note that the parties were 
directed to file submissions outlining their claims and draft determinations this afternoon. The parties were 
given this extension to allow the conciliation process to conclude. A single matter that may form part of the 
settlement package remains outstanding. This appears to require some consultation with the parties’ 
membership.  
 
United Voice seeks an extension to file the submission until 10 April 2017. This will allow the parties to 
conclude their discussions. We understand that this application would have the support of the ASU, the Aged 
Care Employers, ABI, HSU, and Jobs Australia. We have been unable to contact AFEI at this time. 
 
Please consider this request.  
 
Regards, 
 
Michael Robson 
National Industrial Officer 
United Voice National Office 
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